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Distinguished Participants, 

It is a great pleasure to welcome all of you to the World Meteorological Organization (WMO) headquarters on the occasion of this Common Alerting Protocol Implementation Workshop. On behalf of the WMO and myself, I wish to express our appreciation for your participation in this Workshop.
This Workshop is organized jointly under the WMO Information System and the WMO Public Weather Services Programme, with the support of our co-sponsors, the Organization for the Advancement of Structured Information Standards (OASIS) and the International Telecommunication Union (ITU). Let me express, on behalf of WMO, our appreciation to OASIS and ITU for their sponsorship. 
Among the 189 Member nations and territories that comprise WMO there is a growing awareness of the need for a standard-based, all‑hazards, all‑media approach to public alerting. The WMO Congress in May 2007 requested the Secretary-General to improve the exchange of high priority data and products in support of a virtual all hazards network, as a crucial WMO contribution to the effective exchange and distribution of early warning and related data. In June 2008 the WMO Executive Council requested the Commission for Basic Systems to follow up on the implementation as a matter of urgency. And, in 2009, WMO Executive Council asked the Secretariat, and invited all Members and Regional Associations, to spare no efforts in ensuring that the implementation of CAP benefits all user communities. 
As you know, alerting systems have been developed and implemented in a patchwork fashion around the world.  Most alerting systems remain localised to a specific kind of communications media and to a specific type of hazard. Recommendation ITU-T X.1303, the Common Alerting Protocol, is a breakthrough standard that enables a broader vision. 

CAP provides a simple and general format for emergency alerting. The format is designed for "all-hazards", addressing weather events, earthquakes, tsunami, volcanoes, public health, power outages, and many other emergencies. CAP is also designed for "all-media", addressing communications media ranging from sirens to cell phones, faxes, radio, television, and various digital communication networks including the Internet. 

As a specialised, technical agency of the UN, a key role of WMO is to identify best practice and help it to be implemented globally. CAP is certainly a best practice. Through a fairly simple technology change, communities can greatly enhance the effectiveness of alerting and vastly improve the efficiency of systems. CAP has the necessary features to communicate specific details as necessary, yet is general enough to enable interoperability among most of the alerting systems worldwide.
WMO, OASIS, and ITU are united in pushing for rapid, global adoption of CAP. Accordingly, this workshop is convened as a forum for coordination among CAP implementers, technology experts, and other organizations involved in emergency alerting.
We see many different alerting authorities, intermediaries, and alerting user groups already implementing CAP in many operational applications. Especially as CAP messages become available from many different sources, it is important for implementers to harmonize how they identify alerting authorities, alerting policies, particular hazard threats/events, and particular CAP messages. In that regard, WMO is hosting the Register of Alerting Authorities. Together with ITU, WMO is also promoting the use of Object Identifiers (OIDs) for alerting authorities and alert messages.

As a technical meeting among experts, I expect that this Workshop will be a useful forum to discuss how best to achieve technical objectives such as simplicity, usability, flexibility, extensibility, scalability, and authority. The Workshop will also touch on broader issues, such as how climate change is increasing the need for societies to implement better alerting.
I wish you a most productive Workshop that will contribute to the prompt and worldwide implementation of CAP. 
Thank you for participating.
















